
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 
General Membership Meeting 

June 11, 2024 
 

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough with pledge of allegiance and roll call of officers. 
 
Officer/ Committee reports 
Treasurers report         General Fund            $39,914.34 
                                     Fundraiser Fund       $147,050.66 
So far the CD that we have at Members 1st Credit Union has earned over $2,000.00 
M-S-P to accept the treasurers report   
 
Archery-  nothing going on at this time. 
 
Trap- practice going each well. They are leading the league against Carlisle. 
Bob has $313.75 in his money box, Kathy has $476.25 in her money box and their checking account 
has $2,674.73 for a total of $3,464.73.  Will be writing a check to the club for $1,500.00 and will have 
a balance of $1,936.73 after the draw down. 
The Nora Ross Clinic had an income of $575.00. 
 
Membership secretary- web mail and email going fine. 
Ticket sales for the June Drawing are ahead of last year with 4836 sent in so far. 
 
Black Powder- Will be holding a super shoot on June 15th. 
The 500yd line has shadows from some trees in the afternoon and needs some trees trimmed to prevent 
the shadows. 
 
Groundhog- no report 
 
NRA- Andy is doing EMT training. 
The May 18th Basic Pistol course had one person attending and they pass at Level 2 shooting. 
June 14th Concealed Carry Course is canceled for lack of students. 
Andy has been in contact with the Pennsylvania Game Commission about holding a Hunter Safety 
Course here at the club.  They are requesting any possible dates and they will pick one. Once they get 
that the information planning can begin. 
 
Old business- the large sinks have been installed in the kitchen. 
Trap house has been painted. 
June Drawing everything is on track for the day.  Gambling will need help from 10 to 4 even if you can 
only help for an hour or two.  There are 5 vehicles available to bring guests from the parking area. At 
this time more drivers could be used.  There are 5 available to help with parking could use a few more 
helpers.  Mike is to check the club 4wheeler to make sure it ready for use. 
 
New- 
Finance committee- Mike has suggested getting a 4 ft. brush cutter to put on the front of the new 
tractor.  Cost is $4,700 for the mower and $1,900 for the hose kit to hook it to the tractor plus tax.  The 
finance committee approved and sent it to the general meeting for discussion. A vote will be held at the 
Board of Directors meeting. 



All expenditures or improvements of over $5,000 will go first to the finance committee to check the 
finance situation, then sent to the general membership for discussion and a vote on it. If approved it 
will go to the Board of Directors for approval.  If there is a problem once it has been voted on there will 
be no further discussion. 
The next Finance committee meeting will be in September. 
 
Should the shrubbery be trimmed and the area edge be mulched and edged before the June drawing. 
Can be done for $1,800 and possibly be done this Friday. Was present to the general membership and 
was approved and will be sent to the Board of Director for  final approval. 
 
The proposal for the brush cutter was presented to the general membership for discussion. It was 
approved and will be sent to the Board of Directors for final approval. 
 
List that the Finance committee is working on-   
Get more asphalt in parking area 
Get a new grill for the kitchen.   
There may be trouble with the new neighbor to the club about noise from the club. The club may have 
to put up a privacy fence.   
Put more money into savings. 
 
Andy said the ATF has a new ruling as of May 24, 2024 about who is required to have a Federal 
Firearm License when selling a gun. 
 
The fee for the sign at the Little league field is due. We need to pay the EMS for coverage at the June 
Drawing. 
 
The 100 yard range have two light not working properly. 
The 50/50 for tonight was $93. 
 
M_S-P to adjourn. 


